EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS December 28, 2011

Present: Chairman Steven H. Gross Jr., Vice-Chairman David L. Naylor, Supervisor Barry E. Rudisill, Dave Gentzler, Manager

At a regular meeting held at the township building, Chairman Steven H. Gross, Jr., called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

The minutes of December 13, 2011 were tabled per motion from Barry E. Rudisill, seconded by David L. Naylor and carried unanimously.

Vice Chairman Naylor moved to adopt the 2012 Proposed Budget, Chairman Gross second, there was no discussion and the vote was unanimous.

Vice Chairman Naylor requested the website contain the budget was adopted with no tax increase and asked Mr. Gentzler to tell the media.

The board recessed to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 7:30pm.

The board reconvened at 8pm.

Chairman Gross moved to hire Nathan Heindel as Operator/Laborer and set his wage at \$14.00 per hour. Seconded by Vice Chairman Naylor. There was no discussion and the vote was unanimous.

Mr. Gentzler noted that surety for Mar-Ben was about to expire and public improvements were not completed.

Vice-Chairman Naylor moved to draw the surety and complete the projects. Mr. Rudisill second, there was no discussion and the vote was unanimous.

Chairman Gross opened the floor for Supervisors comments and Mr. Rudisill noted that he does not support closing Manchester Park when the Summer Playground Program is active. Mr. Rudisill noted that there were signs at the park referring to the park closing while the program is in session. Mr. Rudisill moved to notify Manchester Borough that if the park continues to close during the summer playground sessions, the Township may not continue to support the Summer Playground Program; and if the Borough decides to keep the park open, please remove the signs. Vice-Chairman Naylor seconded the motion. There was no discussion and the vote was unanimous.

Since there was no further discussion, Chairman Gross moved to adjourn. Mr. Rudisill second. The meeting adjourned at 8:32pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dave Gentzler, Secretary

East Manchester Township Board of Supervisors December 28, 2011